
GL THS SCHOOL BUILDING COMMITTEE (MSBA Project) 


Minutes of September 17, 2015 Meeting 


Members Present: Mr. Bahou, Mr. Bourgeois, Mr. Boutin, Mr. Byrne, Mr. Garabedian, 
Mr. Giggey, Mr. LeMay, Mr. Morin, Mr. O'Hare, Mr. Tatseos 

Member Absent: Ms. Davis, Mr. Espinola 

Also Present: Tom Kerwin, Joslin Lesser; Michael Williams, KBA; Brendan 
Collins, Consigli; Recording Secretary 

Meeting was called to order at 4:10 p.m. 

Roll call was taken with the above mentioned members present. Mr. Giggey and 
Mr. O'Hare arrived after roll call. 

Mr. Collins provided an update on the progress of the work since the last meeting 
including a photo presentation so committee members could visually see the 
progress. 

Mr. Kerwin stated that project close out would take place during the next 6-8 weeks. 
Additionally, the work on the pool is progressing. The high risk work has been 
completed. The remaining work should be completed by Thanksgiving. Work is 
also being done to decommission the old Aramark space. A budget reconciliation 
will take place to help determine what additional work can be done in the Aramark 
space. 

With regard to the dust collection system - the aerate system was installed and 
appears to be working. It will need to be watched for a couple of weeks to be sure 
the dust is being collected. 

Mr. LeMay asked about installing a new front sign. Mr. Bourgeois stated that a 
consultant was handling all the signage and they were going to approach the town to 
inquire if they would entertain a variance for a digital sign to be installed at the front 
entrance. 

The next building committee meeting will be on October 15, 2015. 

MOTION: by Mr. Morin, seconded by Mr. Boutin to adjourn at 5:08 p.m. 

ROLL CALL VOTE: 10 Yes, 1 Absent (Ms. Davis, Mr. Espinola) 


